NEW PROPOSED RULE ON ASYLUM

The Administration has published a proposed rule that immigrant rights advocacy groups say is a brazen attempt to rewrite immigration law with changes that could lead to the denial of just about all claims.  Under law, officials now mut open the rule for public comment before it can be finalized.  Usually the public comment period is 60 days, but this proposed rule only allows 30 days for comments.  The internationally recognized basis for asylum is persecution based on race, gender, political affiliation, nationality, and affiliation with a social group.

Currently, the law says that the first step for someone seeking asylum at the border or port of entry is to present a preliminary claim of credible fear of persecution before an asylum officer who determines if there is a significant possibility to prepare a case with necessary evidence required under the law.  Under the new policy, if an asylum seeker cannot provide enough evidence at the first step to prove his claim, sometimes in as little as 24 hours after he has arrived at the border after an arduous trip, he would be barred from going to the next step of getting a lawyer and preparing the evidence.

Another change is that anyone seeking asylum in the U.S. who has passed through another country to get to the U.S. must have applied for asylum in that country and been denied  before he can apply for asylum in the U.S.  

Gender-based asylum claims are usually by women claiming domestic violence by their partners.  These claims, as well as claims by LGBTQ individuals, have also been made based on a social group.

People have been denied asylum because they had to travel through another country to reach the U.S.  And if the individual’s asylum claim is deemed “frivolous,” extra sanctions that can ban that individual from another immigration for life.

The deadline for commenting on these proposed rule changes is July 15.  You can mail your comments to: 
Laura Alda Reid
Assistant Director, Office of Policy
Executive Office for Immigration Review
5107 Leesburg Pkwy, Suite 1800
Falls Church, VA. 22081

You must also note that your letter is in reference to EIOR Docket 18-0002 or 
RIN11125-AA94.



